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NOTICE CONVERTING INFORMAL 

COMPLAINT TO FORMAL COMPLAINT; 

CALLING FOR ANSWER; AND 

INITIATING ADJUDICATIVE 

PROCEEDING 

1 On October 25, 2017, the Coalition of Eastside Neighborhoods for Sensible Energy 

(CENSE) contacted the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) to raise issues regarding Puget Sound Energy’s (PSE or Company) lack of 

response to CENSE’s repeated requests for data, and refusal to study a Distribution 

Automation solution to increase reliability in East Bellevue. CENSE would like to 

explore the Distribution Automation solution as an alternative to the imminent Lake 

Hills-Phantom Lake Transmission line and has hired a consultant to to analyze its 

feasibility, but requires system data from PSE to complete the study. CENSE alleges that 

PSE has failed to respond to the consultant’s requests for data.  

2 The Commission, on its own motion, is converting CENSE’s informal complaint 

to a formal complaint and initiating a proceeding to adjudicate CENSE’s claims 

concerning PSE’s responsiveness to data requests. 

3 The Commission gives notice that PSE’s answer to CENSE’S formal complaint is 

due Monday, November 20, 2017.   

DATED at Olympia, Washington, October 30, 2017. 
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